
FCC Board Meeting Agenda 
6:30 p.m. Monday, Feb. 10, 2025, on Zoom 

  We, the congregation of First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ), find purpose 
in our life together as we worship, love, and serve God. Our mission is to be a 
faithful, growing church that demonstrates true community, deep Christian 
spirituality, and a passion for justice. We are an Open and Affirming congregation, 
rooted in Jesus’ great commandment to love our neighbors as we do ourselves. We 
welcome all into the full life and ministry of our church, regardless of sexual 
orientation, gender identity, race, marital status, physical ability, mental ability, 
economic status, or faith background. 

1. Call to Order 

2. Opening Prayer 

3. Minutes  

        • Jan. 13, 2025, FCC Board Meeting Minutes (Thank you, Kris McLaughlin!) 

        •.Jan. 26, 2025, FCC Annual Meeting Minutes 

4. Pastors’ Report 

5. Financial Report (Cam Shuck) 

6. New Business 
• (Draft) Process for Discernment (Pastor Allison) 
• Amending FCC PrePrimary School contract (Kris) 
• Ruaris’ housing allowance (Gayle Dee) 

• Allison's Housing Allowance for 2025: 20,000 
• Jared's Housing Allowance for 2025: 20,000 

• FCC’s relationship with Albany Helping Hands and possible renewal of relationship with 
Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon (Graham Kislingbury) 

7. Old Business 
• Update on kitchen appliance maintenance estimate from Northwest Mechanical and 

pending repair dishwasher leak. (Gary Goby) 
• Water heater replacement estimate (Gary) 
• Choir/music director hiring update (Graham/Allison) 

8. Board report highlights (for items not included in the written report highlights) 

9. Action items from tonight’s meeting. 

10. Joys, concerns and announcements 

11. Closing prayer 

12. Adjournment 
Next Meeting: 6:30 p.m. Monday, March 10, on Zoom 



Albany FCC Board Intentions 
  We treat each other as children of God. Therefore ... 
   We each engage in group conversation from a place of good intention and 
transparency. We assume the same on the part of others as we do this work 
together. 
   We practice active and generous listening. We listen first and honor 
everyone’s 
ideas and beliefs as valid. We accept that everyone here can teach us. 
   When speaking, we use “I” statements and speak from our own experience. 
   We speak concisely while consciously holding space for the speaking of 
others.   We acknowledge the gifts and needs of all in the group. 
   We keep showing up by attending and participating with hope and faith 
that we will come to the best results possible. 
   We rely on our constitution and bylaws to guide us in doing the business of 
our church. We grant that these are living, changing documents and commit 
to keep them current. 
   We remember that our work is for the glory of God and the furthering of the 
mission of our church. We trust and know that there will be a blessing in the 
end.



Albany FCC Board Meeting Minutes Feb. 10, 2025, on Zoom 

In Attendance: Graham Kislingbury, Dianne Hargrove, Paula Moore, Allison Ruari, Cam 
Shuck, Kris McLaughlin, Gary Goby, Gayle Dee, Nadine Wood, Logan Isaac, Dave 
McCorkle, Edie Koenig, Jo Ann Rachor, Vickie McClanahan, Mac McClanahan, Judy Ross 

Absent: Evan Staton, Beatrice Bartholomew, Judie Lindley 

Motions Passed:   
a. To move each month 1/12th of the annual budgeted amount for Care Cupboard, 

Community Meal, Emergency Fund, and Loads of Love from the General Fund to their 
respective reserved funds. 

b. Change the payment plan with the FCC Preprimary School to a 12-month cycle with the 
annual total remaining the same. 

Call to Order: Graham called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm 

Opening Prayer: Graham read a quote from the movie, Conclave.  The quote was part of a 
homily by Cardinal Lawrence (the Cardinal in charge of running the conclave to choose a new 
pope) in which the Cardinal spoke of the need for doubt, not certainty, in all matters, especially 
faith. 

Minutes: The minutes of the January 2025 board meeting and the January 2025 
Congregational meeting were accepted as written. 

Pastors’ Report: In addition to her written report, Allison said that she is in the beginning stages 
of thought about assessing the costs of living into who we say we are.  These questions revolve 
around our building safety procedures and our rights as a church.  She asks that we continue to 
be in conversation with the Pastors and Executive Team about determining these costs.  

a. There are questions about basic safety precautions, such as do we lock the doors at 
10:15, do we invest in security cameras around the building, and do we increase our 
building insurance?  

b. “Know Your Rights” basics--Allison suggests that if ICE shows up during worship or a 
community meal without a signed judicial warrant, we do not have to tell them anything, 
but should be polite, invite them to worship with us, and refer them to the Pastors.  The 
preschool is working through scenarios, and the Executive Team and Pastors are 
discussing this issue.  See the attached document provided by the Disciples 
denomination which lists FAQ for houses of worship and additional resources related to 
this topic. 

Financial Report: We had another good month of giving with both income giving and net 
income being the highest for the 5-year period. The VISA bill did not get paid in January, so the 
net income was just under $12,000, not $12,587.01 as reported in the written financial report.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Cam proposed we change the Budgeted Outreach items (other than Disciples Mission Fund) to 
transfer these accounts to reserve funds each month. After some discussion, Graham moved, 



and Dave seconded that we transfer 1/12th of the total General Fund budgeted amount for Care 
Cupboard, Community Meal, Emergency Fund, and Loads of Love to their specific reserved 
funds. The motion passed. Then, after further discussion, Graham moved, and Gary seconded 
to amend the motion to move the 1/12th of the annual budgeted amount for Care Cupboard, 
Community Meal, Emergency Fund, and Loads of Love funds monthly to their respective 
reserved funds. The motion passed unanimously. 

New Business:   
a. (Draft) Process for Discernment—Allison presented a draft for Congregational 

Discernment around Statements of Witness.  The process outlines procedures to be 
followed for discernment based on what was learned during the Palestine-Israel 
discernment last year.  The Executive Team drafted this preliminary proposal because 
they believe having rules for moving forward with a discernment process would be 
helpful.  The board will discuss this draft next month. 

b. Amending FCC Preprimary School contract—Kris reported on recommended changes to 
the contract with the pre-primary school.  Currently they are paying on a 9-month 
schedule but use the rooms prior to and after the contracted dates.  The 
recommendation is to change the contract to a 12-month payment schedule, while 
keeping the annual amounts the same.  This would allow the preschool to use the rooms 
during the summer for special events.  The annual rent was raised $50 a month (based 
on 9 monthly payments) this year to $850 a month ($7600 annually).  Each year the rent 
increases $50 a month (based on 9-month contract).  The preschool is amenable to 
changing to a 12-month payment schedule.  Gary moved, and Dianne seconded that the 
payment plan be changed to a 12-month cycle with the annual total remaining the same. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

c. Ruaris’ housing allowance—Gayle reported we need to have the Pastors’ annual 
housing allowance noted in a board meeting minutes each year.  The allowance in 2025 
for each pastor is $20,000.  Next year’s allowance(s) should be mentioned during the 
Jan. 2026 board meeting.  This is to protect the minister during a tax audit as it verifies 
this allowance is part of their employment agreement (housing allowances are 
nontaxable). 

d. FCC’s relationship with Albany Helping Hands and possible renewal of relationship with 
Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon—Graham expressed his ongoing concerns with Albany 
Helping Hands and their administration/board.  He recommends that, in lieu of fund 
raising for Helping Hands, we ask a representative of Ecumenical Ministries to make a 
special presentation and request a special offering.  They are working on helping legal 
permanent immigrants to become citizens and are doing community outreach.  By 
consensus, it was decided to have Graham prepare a proposal for the Stewardship 
Committee regarding dropping Helping Hands and working instead with Ecumenical 
Ministries of Oregon for our special presentations with special offerings. 

Old Business:       
a. Update on kitchen appliance maintenance estimate from Northwest Mechanical and 

pending repair of dishwasher leak—Gary reported that Northwest Mechanical quoted a 
ridiculously high amount for an annual maintenance contract and about $580/590 to 
repair the leak. Gary will have another plumber make the repair on the dishwasher valve 
for $150 plus labor and we will not have a maintenance contract.  Graham says that 



everything works in the kitchen.  We will soon need to replace the filter on the coffee 
maker and the coils on top of the refrigerator need to have dust blown out of them 
occasionally. We should maybe have another kitchen cleanup this spring.  Graham will 
follow up with the guy who cleans the grease trap on the floor, this spring, next fall, or 
even next year. 

b. Water heater replacement estimate—Gary said that to replace the High Efficiency 100-
gallon commercial water heater in the basement would cost $8000.  The current water 
heater could last an indefinite amount of time, and we will not replace it until it starts 
leaking. 

c. Choir/music director hiring update—Graham has had no return calls from Willamette 
University nor Corbin University.  Allison said she will be performing with the Corvallis 
Repertory, and she will ask people in the Choir for suggestions.  She also is in 
conversation with the LBCC choir director.  Allison is talking with Personnel about 
adjusting the compensation for a choir Director.  In the meantime, the choir will sing/
rehearse under her guidance on Wednesday evenings and the choir, accompanied by a 
cellist, will sing an anthem on March 16. 

Board Report Highlights (for items not included in written reports): 
a. Personnel—Gayle reported that the major focus this year for the Personnel Committee is 

to update all job descriptions.  They had their first meeting in February. 
b. Mission Grant Committee—Graham said that the committee has received three grant 

applications that they are considering (Creating Housing for solar panels, Jackson Street 
for their Life Skills Program, Affirming LBGTQ Team for Mid-Willamette Transgender 
Support Group, and they also have a fourth application for Chance.  Graham also 
thanked Paula for all her years as Chair of the committee. 

c. Hospitality Committee—Graham reported that Sunday greeting, coffee hour, memorial 
committee, warming center, and building hosts are now all under the umbrella of the 
Hospitality Committee and the system is working well.  The warming center will open 
whenever the high is expected to not exceed freezing for two consecutive days or to be 
95 degrees or higher for two consecutive days. 

d. Graham said that more than $200 was raised yesterday for C.O.A.T. 

Action Items: 
a. Graham will follow up on getting the grease trap on the kitchen floor cleaned out later 

this year or early next year. 
b. Graham will prepare a proposal for the Stewardship Committee asking that Ecumenical 

Ministries of Oregon be substituted for Helping Hands for our special presentations with 
offerings. 

Joys, Concerns and Announcements: Allison asked that we keep Bailey Wood in our prayers 
as she begins her long road of recovery.  Edie expressed concern about Alan Gatchel and 
Allison said he is home from the hospital, on antibiotics, and has people looking out for him. 

Closing Prayer: Allison closed the meeting in prayer. 



Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 pm. 

Next Meeting: 6:30 pm Monday, March 10 on Zoom. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Paula Moore 



Sensitive Locations FAQ  
for Houses of Worship 

February 5, 2025 
 

NOTE: This is not legal advice and does not substitute consultation with a lawyer. 
 

What has changed and what has remained the same regarding immigration 
enforcement in houses of worship? 
On the first day of the new Trump administration, the Department of Homeland Security 
withdrew a memo setting guidelines that restricted enforcement action in certain locations, 
including places of worship. While the policy and restrictions on the agency has changed, the 
rights of the houses of worship have not. Houses of worship have Fourth Amendment rights to 
protect private spaces in their building from entry by immigration enforcement officers and 
any other law enforcement.  
 

What are “Sensitive Locations” in the context of immigration enforcement?  
In 2011, Immigration Customs and Enforcement (ICE) created guidance for agents to avoid 
enforcement actions in or near houses of worship, schools, hospitals and public 
demonstrations. In 2021, the Biden administration expanded the guidance by issuing a new 
memo, instructing officers to refrain from taking enforcement actions at or near “Protected 
Areas,” and establishing as a “bedrock” principle that ICE should avoid enforcement actions 
that would prevent people from receiving essential services or engaging in essential activities  
-- see FAQ. This specific guidance has now been withdrawn with no replacement. 
 

What is the impact of the Trump administration rescinding the “Sensitive 
Locations” and “Protected Areas” policy? 
Immigrant communities may face a chilling effect – becoming fearful to attend worship, go to a 
congregation to receive services, seek medical care, take their kids to school, or share their 
stories at public events and rallies. For this reason, it is important that faith communities take 
steps to exercise their own rights to make their buildings more protected and inform immigrant 
members of their own rights. 
 

Know Your Rights for Churches: Refusing Entry to ICE 
Faith communities must do the work to ensure ICE is not allowed to enter private spaces of 
houses of worship, and to let impacted congregants know their rights.  The 4th Amendment of 
the U.S. Constitution protects individuals and places of worship from unreasonable search 
and seizures, which means ICE or any law enforcement may not enter private areas of a 
church without a judicial warrant signed by a judge, except in certain extenuating 
circumstances, unless there is expressed consent. See the ACLU Sanctuary Congregation 
Legal FAQ. Consider hosting educational workshops for your community and adopting 
resolutions in your congregation to ensure ICE is not allowed on your campus. It is important 
to have a plan in place in advance, and that leaders in places of worship understand these 
rights and are prepared to not mistakenly provide consent.  

https://www.dhs.gov/news/2025/01/21/statement-dhs-spokesperson-directives-expanding-law-enforcement-and-ending-abuse#:~:text=The%20following%20statement%20is%20attributable%20to%20a%20DHS,and%20rapists%E2%80%94who%20have%20illegally%20come%20into%20our%20country.
https://www.dhs.gov/news/2025/01/21/statement-dhs-spokesperson-directives-expanding-law-enforcement-and-ending-abuse#:~:text=The%20following%20statement%20is%20attributable%20to%20a%20DHS,and%20rapists%E2%80%94who%20have%20illegally%20come%20into%20our%20country.
https://www.ice.gov/doclib/ero-outreach/pdf/10029.2-policy.pdf
https://www.dhs.gov/sites/default/files/publications/21_1027_opa_guidelines-enforcement-actions-in-near-protected-areas.pdf
https://www.dhs.gov/sites/default/files/publications/21_1027_opa_guidelines-enforcement-actions-in-near-protected-areas.pdf
https://www.ice.gov/about-ice/ero/protected-areas
https://www.ilrc.org/red-cards-tarjetas-rojas
https://www.ilrc.org/red-cards-tarjetas-rojas
https://www.nilc.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/2025-Subpoenas-Warrants.pdf
https://www.aclu.org/documents/sanctuary-congregations-and-harboring-faq
https://www.aclu.org/documents/sanctuary-congregations-and-harboring-faq


What does this mean for the Sanctuary Movement? 
Faith communities in the U.S. have been doing Sanctuary work to provide shelter, safety, and 
needed services to people seeking refuge from persecution since the 1980s, long before the 
2011 “Sensitive Locations” memo and they will continue to do the work of Sanctuary 
according to the needs of the community. Faith leaders must continue to demand that houses 
of worship, schools, hospitals, public demonstrations and places that provide essential 
services, should continue to be safe places. 
 

Pushing back against narratives of criminalization and dehumanization 
As in all things, faith communities should be guided by their values. The language used by a 
DHS spokesperson in a press release rescinding “Sensitive Locations” attempts to criminalize 
all immigrants in a dehumanizing way. We know that people fighting to stay united with their 
families have inherent worth and dignity. Let us work to honor our divine obligation to treat 
immigrants with respect, compassion, and grace. 
 

Can congregations still serve immigrants? 
Yes. Congregations should continue to do their day-to-day ministries, understanding that 
serving immigrants does not need to be a legal risk and there are ways to steer clear of legal 
liability issues, such as including that work as part of larger efforts for all people in their 
communities. See the ACLU Sanctuary Congregation Legal FAQ for additional examples.  
Note: It is important to listen to impacted community members and adjust to the needs 
expressed which may call for current ministries to adapt to the increased climate of fear. 
 

Will there be litigation and an injunction? 
The first litigation regarding the recission of the memo came from a faith community, and 
different stakeholders from the formerly protected space may seek intervention from the 
Courts to stop the government from reversing this policy. Even without action by the courts, 
though, congregations can still exercise their existing rights. 
 

What does RFRA have to do with immigration? 
The Religious Freedom Restoration Act of 1993 (RFRA) provides broad protection for 
individuals performing religiously motivated actions. RFRA prohibits the government from 
substantially burdening the sincere exercise of religion unless doing so is necessary to 
advance a compelling government interest.  In several recent cases, courts have held that 
RFRA protected the right of people of faith to serve migrants without government interference 
or prosecution. These cases included humanitarian aid workers who left food and water in the 
desert for migrants and a pastor who ministered at the Southern border.  
 

Additional Resources 
• Disciples General Assembly Resolution:  

   GA1723 On Becoming Immigrant Welcoming Congregations 
• Website for Disciples Immigration Legal Counsel 
• CLASP Protected Areas Messaging Guide for Partners 
• National Immigration Law Center: Fact Sheet 
• ACLU Sanctuary Congregation Legal FAQ 
• BYU Law Review on RFRA and Immigration 
• For RFRA questions: The Law, Rights, and Religion Project 
• Know Your Rights: Informed Immigrant 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sanctuary_movement
https://www.dhs.gov/news/2025/01/21/statement-dhs-spokesperson-directives-expanding-law-enforcement-and-ending-abuse#:~:text=The%20first%20directive%20rescinds%20the,%2Dcalled%20%E2%80%9Csensitive%E2%80%9D%20areas.
https://www.aclu.org/documents/sanctuary-congregations-and-harboring-faq
https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/national-security/quaker-groups-file-suit-end-policy-restricting-ice-arrests-houses-wors-rcna189471
https://www.congress.gov/bill/103rd-congress/house-bill/1308
https://ga.disciples.org/resolutions/2017/ga-1723/
https://www.disciplesimmigration.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1BFAvmGR9cJ4UYSwTWyMKpuTHIpXqQNag5oV7GjebsEs/edit?tab=t.0
https://www.nilc.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Protected-Areas-Policies-Undermines-Safety-for-All-.pdf
https://www.aclu.org/documents/sanctuary-congregations-and-harboring-faq
https://digitalcommons.law.byu.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?article=3200&context=lawreview
https://lawrightsreligion.org/contact-us
https://www.informedimmigrant.com/resources/detention-deportation/know-your-rights/


Pastor’s Report to the Board:

• Worship: 

• It’s a long season of Epiphany this year. We have begun planning Ash Wednesday (6:30 pm, 

March 5) and finalizing Lenten worship themes. 

• Mid-week singing/choir will begin this Wednesday (2/12) at 7:00 pm in Disciples Hall. 

Allison will convene the group where we’ll sing through music for the following Sunday, 
begin working on an anthem that we’ll share in worship on March 16th, and have a time for 
favorite hymn/praise songs requests. 


• Taize service is scheduled for March 9th, the first Sunday in Lent.

• Administration:

• Allison met with Trustees on January 15th and the Living Memorial Committee on 2/2. 

• Allison is tracking the bylaws revisions that will need to occur either at the end of 2025 or 

2026. Some of these include the addition of the Hospitality Committee, clarifying the role of 
the Living Memorial committee, and establishing an audit committee.


• Revising and updating the congregations charitable gifts policy is also on Allison’s radar.

• The executive team is beginning to determine contingency plans for the building and 

community to remain as safe as possible. 

• Ministries:

• We continue to discern faithful ways for sharing the mission and witness of Jesus Christ 

that is a loving response to our neighbors and world and aligns with our mission and 
identity statement. We welcome conversation and suggestions for community partnerships 
and how we can most effectively and joyfully harness our collective energy. 


• Ministries will continue as described with the Program Cabinet offering leadership and 
oversight. 


• Pastoral Care:

• We’re continuing to work with elders to provide other supplemental points of contact 

beyond office and pastoral check ins. We appreciate the ways you check in and care for 
each other, whether it be related to formal church programming or more organic 
relationships. 


• We’re also assessing the best ways to care for the congregation in the midst of the 
dramatically shifting national and political landscape. Love is the foundation and 
framework. We seek to respond in love, not react out of fear, anxiety, or anger. 


• Education:

• Allison will lead the lenten bible study and is finalizing selections on Sunday mornings at 

9:00 am and Thursday afternoons at 1:00 pm. She is open to hearing suggestions. 

• Misc:

• Both Allison and Jared attended the Northwest Association for Theological Discussion 

February 3-5. We appreciate the opportunity for dedicated time to build collegial 
relationships within the denomination and for deeper theological discussions. Douglass 
Anne also says hello!


Respectfully submitted, 

Allison (and Jared)



















Board Report February 2025 
Program Cabinet 

Program Cabinet met January 20, 2025, via Zoom.  Reviewed November 2024 Action Items 
and the new 2025 FCC Program Calendar.  Dulca Bailey provided an update on Community 
Meal numbers. The cabinet also reviewed Program Form submissions from Matt Staton and 
decided to have him attend the next meeting to offer more information. Cabinet is moving 
forward on possible summer activities.


-Diane Hargrove


Other Ongoing Ministries include:

• Affirming LGBTQ+ Team

• Book Study

• Care Cupboard

• Care Support Group

• Community Meal

• Covenant Group: Covenant Group continues to meet twice a month. The current study is 

on “Wisdom”. -Chet Houser

• Health Care Justice: Great discussion at our first meeting practicing talking about why 

we need universal health care, focused on the problems caused by Pharmacy Benefits 
Managers, the questions people might ask in conversations, and the optimal response.  
This month, the topic is the ongoing privatization of the VA. -Rick Staggenborg


• Israel-Palestine Advocacy Team: Attendance is growing. The team is fired up about the 
ongoing genocide taking place despite the ceasefire agreement. Last meeting was 
mostly about what is happening and ways we can respond both within the church and in 
the wider community. -Rick Staggenborg


• Loads of Laundry Love (LOLA)

• Prayer Shawl Ministry

• Prime Timers Group

• Reiki Ministry

• Young Adult Group: The Young Adult Group is teaming up with Family Programming at 

the Mayers’ house for a football watch party. -Elysse Delgado


Elders 

2024 was a great year for the Elders! With DeDee Blais as Lead Elder, she was an exemplary 
spiritual leader and made the elders' duties run smoothly. The Elders served the table every 
Sunday for the offering and communion, visited the bed-bound church members, and held an 
elder's meeting on the fourth Monday of every month, usually by Zoom.


We had a soup banquet at the Blais house in September 2024, which was wonderful with 
delicious soup- the clam chowder was amazing.




In 2024, if an Elder could not make a date for communion or offering, they called DeeDee, and 
she found another replacement Elder for them. She asked if in 2025 the Elders please call 
another Elder for replacement by themselves and not go through the Lead Elder. All the Elders 
agreed to this change.


At the end of 2024, DeeDee Blais' term as Lead Elder and her elder service ended. Ethel 
Ellingson, Dick Busic, and Wilma Albright also ended their elder service.  All of these people 
served with distinction in their roles as Elders, and we will miss them.


For 2025 David McCorkle ('25) was elected by the congregation as the new Lead Elder and 
Nickie Frisch Taylor ('27), Jeff Taylor ('27), Maura Wilson ('27), Deb Lamp ('27) and Lura Kidner 
Miesen ('27) will serve as Table Elders and Visiting Elders. Judie Weissert ('27) will be a 
Visiting Elder (which is a new category of Elder starting in 2025). Elders do not have to serve 
at the table, they now have another way to serve as elders.


Les Peterson ('25), Gayle Dee ('25), Sue Stein ('25), Tony Wilson ('26), Rick Staggenborg ('26), 
and Chet Houser ('26) will continue to serve as Elders.


All of our Elders are dreamers- and they dream BIG, for they have faith that the day will come 
when the Kingdom of God will rule over the world, and we will have the fulfillment of God's 
will on Earth. “Love the Lord your God with all your heart” and “Love your neighbor as 
yourself” (Mark 12:30,31) are our Elders' mantras. Our Elders have spent their lives as 
students, learners, and doers of the discipline of Christ.


We have some wonderful men and women who have all answered God's call to serve Christ 
as Elders.


-Dave McCorkle


Executive Team 

The Executive Team met Jan. 30 and prepared the agenda for the Feb. 10 Board Meeting, 
which will be on Zoom starting at 6:30 p.m. The team also debriefed the Jan. 26 Annual 
Meeting, which went well. More than 80 people, including children, were in attendance. We 
had just enough food. A suggestion for 2026 is that we expand our soup offerings from nine 
this year to 10-12 next year and post a soup menu that people will see before they start down 
the soup line.


-Graham Kislingbury


Financial Secretaries 

-Nadine Wood




Hospitality Committee 

-Marge Wright and Ellen Carlson


Memorial Committee 

The Memorial Committee met on 2/2/25, and committee members will be following up with 
family members of memorial funds to clarify any intended projects they would like to see their 
donation used for. The committee is also working with Pastor Allison to recommend revisions 
and updates to policy language.


-Wendy Anderson


Personnel Committee 

-Gayle Dee


Property Committee 

-Gary Goby


Trustees 

The Trustees plan to meet to review investments with a representative from the Christian 
Church Foundation.


-Kris McLaughlin


